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Dear Friends, 

Happy Mother’s Day!  This year, 

we celebrated Mother’s Day on 

the same day as the U.S.  Here, 

Mother’s Day is always on May 

10th no matter what day of the 

week.  The youth and fathers made a 

Mother’s Day breakfast for the moms.  

We praise God for the new visitors who were able to hear the gospel, even 

though no decisions were made.   

Last week, the men and sons (9 in all) went on a men’s camping retreat.  It was a 

great time of fellowship and Bible study.  Since our goal is to train the men in 

leadership, the theme of the retreat was the qualifications of a pastor and deacon.  

Although they are quite a ways off from becoming leaders, we were able to see 

some areas where growth is needed. 

A few weeks ago, we celebrated children’s day with a day of games, food, and  

piñatas.  There were close to 40 children plus many of their parents.  Many of 

them are not Christians, and it was their first coming to our activities. 

People also continue to  come for counseling.  We are currently counseling 4 

families who have now trusted in Christ as their Savior, and they are having vic-

tory over their problems.  It’s exciting when these people trust in Christ, experi-

ence victory, and then invite their friends to come..  We pray that God would 

now help these new believers to grow in their faith and start to attend church 

regularly. 

In June, we will be having Baptisms again.  We have 3 confirmed to be baptized, 

and there’s also a possibility that we could have 5 or 6 more. 

A few things that we hope to improve in the coming months are more commit-

ment to serve from our people, and that those who  are getting saved would start 

coming to church.  
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Prayer Requests 

 Growth of those 

who have come to 

know Christ 

 Families receiving 

counseling 

 Those recently 

saved would come 

to church 

 Commitment of 

our church people 

 Adjustment to a 

new baby in the 

home 

 Wisdom and Help 

in ministry 

Thank you so much 
for your prayers and 
support of the 
ministry in Mexico. 
You are an important 
part of our team! 
Bryan, Susan, Josh, 
Caleb, Abby, Aaron, 
Nathan, and Matthew 

Family News 

The kids are also looking forward to 

the school year coming to an end.  

They have done well. 

Josh really enjoyed the MK camp in 

March, and he and Caleb look for-

ward to returning next year.   

Nathan celebrated his 3rd birthday in April.  The best part of his birthday was blow-

ing out the candles. 

Matthew is 5 months old.  He now has 2 teeth. 

Praises 

 People that have 

come to know 

Christ and new 

contacts 

 New believers that 

are growing 

 New Contacts in-

cluding those com-

ing to parenting 

classes 
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Children’s Day on April 25th 


